
State College Radio Control Club Thursday December 3rd 2015 Meeting Minutes

Jon Guizar called the meeting to order at 7:00. Mr. Robert Schneck from North Chester County in PA was visiting. He is a long-
time RC enthusiast who sometimes does some travel flying and he may be interested in flying at our field.

November Meeting Minutes. Members voted to accept the November 2015 minutes.

Treasurer’s  Report.  Doug  Schultz  reported  current  membership  -  31  standard  members,  1  associate  member  and  5  youth
members and junior members. Doug was accepting 2016 club dues and also payment ($80 per person) for this season’s indoor
flying. He advised that no one has yet joined the indoor group and Jon advised that we will wait until we have 10 paid members to
schedule flying sessions. The remainder of the financial report was postponed until next month due to tonight’s swap ‘n shop
activities. Members voted accept the Treasurer’s report.

Old business – None

New business –

Election  for  2016  Officers.  Committee  chairman  Al  Jones  explained  the  rules  of  the  election  and  asked  if  there  were  any
nominations from the floor for each office. Al motioned to accept the slate of officer candidates as written on the whiteboard. Motion
carried. SCRC officers for 2014 are: Jon Guizar (President), Woody Brem (Vice President), Chris Ivory (Secretary), Doug Shultz
(Treasurer) and Pablo Rivera (Safety Officer).

Open Floor Discussion – None

Meetings and Events for 2016.

January Meeting Family Banquet. We discussed having a banquet at CCC instead of having our regular meeting. The cost per
person should be low as we will not be flying in the gym. As of now, the date is not set.

Spikes Fest is in March. Date to be announced.

SCRC Air Show 2016. We set the date for Sunday July 24th. We need volenteers for the Air Show Committee.

IMAC Event at SCRC 2016. We plan to host another IMAC competition in August.

SCRC Fun Fly in June. We set the date for Saturday, June 11th.

YGI Program for 2016. We intend to continue the YGI program. Our March meeting should be the kick-off meeting for the outdoor
flying season and YGI program plans are still being finalized.

Meeting Adjournment – The motion to adjourn passed at 7:20.

Presentation / Program –

December Meeting, Swap-n-Shop. The rest of the meeting was spent conducting auctions and private sales of hobby items and
auctions for items that were donated to the club.

 

Respectfully Submitted,

Daryl Allen, Secretary


